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Homedale High School 
Casey Grove, Athletic Director 
203 East Idaho Ave 
Homedale, Idaho 83628 

Homedale School 

    District #370 

Memo 

To: Board of Trustees 

From: Casey Grove, Athletic Director 

CC: R. Sauer, Superintendent; Matt Holtry, Principal 

Date: July 2020 

Re: Athletic Director Report July 2020 

Homedale Board of Trustees, 

Summer workouts continue for all sports.  Under the current agreement amongst the SRV schools all schools 
in the SRV remain in stage four protocol.  Stage four was originally supposed to end on June 26th.  However, 
Governor Little extended stage four throughout the state until July 10th.  Because of that all sports were 
extended another two weeks in stage four protocol or until the Governor moves the state into stage five.  We 
will hopefully know this week what the Governor decides.  Below is a copy of the stage four protocol that all 
schools in the SRV are currently following. 

June 13th-26th, 2020 (Stage 4) State 4 only if Stage 3 is met and satisfied 
● Groups of more than 50 people where appropriate physical distancing and precautionary 

measures are observed can occur.  No competition between other schools. 
o Weight Room 

▪ The number of participants may increase as long as appropriate physical 
distancing is observed. 

▪ Spotting/Safety procedures should not be minimized due to social distancing. 
▪ Space out to minimize contact 
▪ A disinfectant should be used after each session 

o Gymnasium- CDC Guidelines on Gymnasiums 
▪ No more than 50 people in each gym that is available. 
▪ Drills for individual development  
▪ Limited competition between members of practice groups 

o Stadiums(Outside Spaces) 
▪ More than 50 people on the playing field 

▪ Conditioning and Drills that allow for appropriate distancing. 
▪ Limited competition between members of practice groups 

▪ No full contact with football 
  All high school club sports (American legion, softball, VB, basketball, wrestling, etc.) 

○ Follow all SIC guidelines when using SIC facilities 
 

Essentially teams can still keep practicing and scrimmaging against one another.  They are not allowed at 
any outside competition with other schools or teams.  Since Governor Little extended stage four throughout 
the state all of the SIC 5A and 4A schools have suspended summer workouts until fall sports begin.  All of 
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 Page 2 

 

the SRV AD’s met and decided instead of cancelling the rest of summer activities we would wait until July 
10th or when Governor Little makes his decision on what stage Idaho will be in after July 10th.   

If it stays in stage four our sports teams will most likely finish the rest of the summer practicing and 
scrimmaging amongst each other.   

Currently we have had several outside groups wanting to host events at one or more of our facilities but we 
have denied those requests due to us being in stage four and not wanting outside organizations using 
Homedale School District facilities in order to protect our Homedale athletes and citizens. 

Sanitation of the weightroom, gym and baseball fields are still a high priority.  Coaches have been continually 
disinfecting all areas after each use.    

First official day of Fall Sports for all fall sports is Monday, August 10th.  The IHSAA as of now is planning 
on starting all fall sports on time.  As we know this could change at any moment.    

Items for Approval- 

-Fall Schedules (Football, Volleyball, and Cross Country)  

 


